Minutes
Town of Bath Tree Board
May 15, 2024

Members Present: The Tree Board convened at 4:00.  Members present were Tom Hall, Kate Lehman, Rebecca MacLeod, Lance Strait, and Andy Swaim.

Review of the Minutes: The minutes of the April 17, 2024, meeting were reviewed and approved by common consent.

Persons before the Tree Board: Craig Deane attended the meeting and took part in the discussions.

Three Year Plan: Board member Lehman distributed a first draft for a three-year plan. The information was compiled from data supplies in the Comprehensive Plan that was collated by Trinity Lee. Board members were asked to provide comments prior to further work being done on drafting a plan to be presented to Council.

2024 DCG: A partial reimbursement has been received and the Town had been repaid their front money. The final report will be submitted to the Town Clerk for submission to the Division of Forestry. 

Day of Mulching: The May 14 event was deemed a success. Thanks to the town’s public works crew for their participation.

Fairfax Green Spruce: The spruce continues to be treated by Bartlett Tree Experts. Thanks to Craig Deane for his assistance in removing the ivy at the base of the tree.

EquiTree Grant Proposal: The completed proposal was submitted to the Tree Board for review and determination as to whether the Board will submit the proposal.

Wilkes Street Tree: Tree Works has given an estimate and will remove the tree as soon as they can. The Board will continue to ask that the Town put up a “no parking” sign at the site.

Arbor Day: The event was an overwhelming success despite the weather. Thank you to all who participated. 

Source of Communications: All future dealings with the public and agencies will be channeled through the Town. The Town will also make requests for estimates to do tree removal and trimming.

Treasurer’s Report: During the past month the Tree Board has had two credits: 
· $8680.00 partial reimbursement for the 2024DCG;
· $8.42 in interest on our band account. 
There have been four debits:
· $319.20 to Sunny Meadows for 2024 DCG trees and shrubs;
· $5600.00 reimbursement to the Town of Bath;
· $1395.00 to Reading for trees;
· $210.00 to Bartlett’s Tree Experts for spruce treatment.
The current Tree Board account balance is $3374.45.

Next Meeting: The next meeting of the Tree Board is June 19, 2024.

The meeting adjourned at 5:00PM.

Minutes submitted by Tree Board member Andy Swaim.
